1SACRAMENTO VALLEY COIN CLUB Minutes of 23 March, 1988

Order was called at 7:30 P.M. by President Hank Wavers 55 members and 4 guests were in attendance.

Guests were introduced.

There were no persons requesting membership at this meeting.

Minutes of the meeting of 9 March were read, corrected and accepted as corrected.

The Treasurer's report consisted of a reading of the names of the winners of the raffle prizes from the Coin Show who had not yet claimed their prizes. Two of these individuals were members and in attendance. The remainder of the prizes will be sent by mail.

Treasurer Jim Hagarty notified the membership that Greg Whitney was not in attendance because his mother was ill.

Old Business: 1. Hank announced that the results of the Coin Show should be available by the 13 April meeting. 2. Hank had available a list of those members who were thought to be delinquent for membership dues. He requested that all interested should inspect the list. If found to be incorrect he should be so informed. 3. Coin Show Setup Chairman Tony Barajas expressed thanks to those members who expended the efforts necessary to setup and tear down. He stated that he felt that the officers of the Club should not have to participate in this activity, but that they did so. 4. Tony Barajas brought some items that were no longer used by the club and were taking up needed space in the storage locker. These included ancient red books, bingo supplies, a punch bowl set and the retired Coin Show raffle drum. He stated that these items would be auctioned off at this meeting if this met with the member's approval. Approval was given by a majority of the membership.

New Business: 1. Vice-President Bob de Cesaris stated that he had available for sale the Anniversary Club Medals in silver, brass and bronze and they could be purchased at the break. He also stated that he had available notices of upcoming events at the meetings. He suggested that the dealers might take a number of these and place them in their stores. 2. Hank stated that he will extend his thanks to individual members for their participation in the Coin Show in the next newsletter. He also stated that he would make every effort not to overlook anyone and if he did so it would not be a purposeful omission. 3. Catherine Trent requested that there be a reporting of the attendance at the Coin Show. This was done by Recording Secretary Madera de la Secoya. She then stated that this was about the same number as the attendance at the Fall show of 1987. Past President Ben Gay responded that it was, in all probability, less. He stated that this was due to the fact that there was better control of admission at this show because only one door was in use. He stated that there were a number of people who did not sign in at the Fall show. 4. Hank stated that he would be investigating the BPOE hall on Riverside and Florin as a possibility for a future show site. He stated that the Coin Club needs a site that it can depend on for many years into the future. He stated that whatever happens, we are committed to Cal Expo for the Fall 1988 show. Hank expressed the thought that he had heard more good comments about the site at Cal Expo than bad from the dealers. He stated that he was discounting those dealers who would complain under any circumstances.

The Educational speaker of the evening was introduced by Hank Wavers. Mr. Mitch Blachut, a member of the Sacramento Valley Coin Club, and a club for persons interested in metal detectors, is also a coin, metal detector and mining supplies and equipment dealer. He spoke on his interest in metal detectors.

A break was called for by Hank at 8:25 P.M.

The meeting was called to order at 8:50 P.M. for the auction. The auction was conducted by Past-President and Auctioneer Emeritus Ben Gay. A total of \$30.00 was donated to the club through the auction.

9:20 P.M. saw the presentation of Membership, Door and Raffle prizes. Adjournment was called for at 9:30 P.M.

Mrs. Karen Garman Garmans P. D. Box 909 Marmora, N. J., 08223

Mrs. Garman;

The membership of the Sacramento Valley Coin Club is sincerely appreciative of your support of our community service programs through the purchase of one of the bourse tables at our Spring Coin Show. We hope that we will have the honor of being your host in future shows.

Our Fall show is always much better attended than is our Spring show and as a consequence the tables sell quickly. We will send you a bourse application as soon as they are available. Our Fall 1988 show will be held at the same location as the Spring 1988 show. The dates will be 22 & 23 October, 1988. After 1988 there may be a change in location. This matter is currently under discussion by the Executive Committee of the club. When this decision is made and as the information is made available I will see to it that you are notified.

I have presented your proposal to use the guest register from our Coin Show as a mailing list to the Executive Committee of the Sacramento Valley Coin Club. I have also presented the generous offer of your parents, Teddy and Steven Hill, to provide us with the data in a useful computer format. I am sorry to have to inform you that they have decided not to release this information. They hope that you will understand that this decision in no way reflects upon you or your family as individuals, but that they have made a decision that is generalized in this matter.

We again thank you for your support and look forward to future dealings.

Sincerely.

Madera Roja de la Secoya Recording Secretary Hank Wavers President

SACRAMENTO VALLEY COIN CLUB Minutes of 13 April, 1988

Order was called at 7:30 P.M. by President Hank Wavers 54 members and 3 guests were in attendance.

Guests were introduced.

Bo Borick requested and was accepted into membership on a vote of the membership.

Hank asked if any member was ill or knew if any were ill. None did. Ben Gay asked if anyone knew why we hadn't seen Jim Ster. Dr. Trent responded that he was having job difficulties and needed to devote his time and funds to that pursuit.

Minutes of the meeting of 23 March were read, corrected, and accepted as corrected.

Treasurer Jim Hagarty presented an Informational Report of the larger financial aspects of the Spring 1988 Coin Show. He reported that \$7,605 was received from sales of bourse tables. 46 dealers bought tables at the show. Expenses included \$1335 for room rental from Cal Expo. Other expenses came to \$4,864. These included rental of tables and chairs, expenses for security, and miscellaneous. The net profit to the club was \$2,741. This amount does not include raffle receipts and prizes because no records were kept of those. Hank stated that he felt that he may have spent more on the prizes than was taken in receipts. Other members disagreed with him by method of the "Low Rumble Vote". There being no general agreement with Hank on the matter, the subject was dropped.

Old Business included: 1. Hank stated that he felt that the club ought to investigate the BPOE Lodge Hall at Florin and Riverside. He stated that he would like other of the officers to accompany him to examine the facilities. The Recording Secretary expressed the feeling that the room met with his approval. He also stated that he felt setup and tear-down would be enhanced by the fact that the tables opened and closed with one hand. He stated that the Elks had 60 16ft. tables and some additional might have to be rented. Ben Gay stated that we had been getting the special price for the table rental because we rented so many. He said that this may not be available to us with fewer tables rented. Hank stated that he would be interested in securing the hall the following week and that he would report back to the membership. Ben asked about the availability of hotels and motels in the area. Betty Daley stated that the hotels along 3rd near "J" St. would be convenient to that location. She stated that it is a five minute drive to the hall from there. 2. Corresponding Secretary John Gomer arrived late, but with the National Award Winning Newsletter. He was muttering something about "solo home runs".

New Business included: 1. Hank read a letter written from the club to Mr. Raymond Reyes thanking him for his contribution of the raffle barrel. He asked for membership approval of the letter and received it. 2. Hank stated that he had an updated copy of the membership roster available. He asked that members take a look at it and ascertain that their names and addresses were correct.

A break was called for by Hank at 7:55 P.M.

The meeting was called to order at 8:15 P.M. for the auction and light humor. The auction was conducted by Past-President and Auctioneer Emeritus

Ben Gay. Junior member Jason Lewis bid on every lot presented, but was successful on only two. This sets a new club record for lots bid in an evening. A total of \$10.00 was donated to the Club.

8:50 P.M. saw the presentation of Membership, Door and Raffle prizes Adjournment was called for at 9:00 P.M.